Board Meeting of 2002-09-24

1) Board Attendance: The monthly FSGW Board Meeting began shortly after 8 pm in Trailer 3 at Glen Echo park.  

a) Eleven (11) Board members were present, constituting a quorum:  Peter Adams, Charlie Baum, Jim Cole, Dennis Cook, Darriell Day, Sousan Frankeberger, April Grastorf, Lisa Harmon, Chuck Moran, Anne Sergeant, Nancy-Jean Seigel. 

b) One (1) Board member was absent: Sam Weiler. 

c) Also present was Rita Ferrara, database maintenance.  

2) Secretary’s Report: The Secretary being absent, no report was made regarding the previous minutes. 

3) Treasurer’s Report Jim Cole presented a chart of fiscal year figures through the end of August, but cautioned that the figures are not final, as some expenses and costs have not been reported and/or posted.  In addition: 

a) Work continues on the proper allocation of multi-year dues; it appears that some deposits were actually donations, and should be reallocated.  

b) FSGW had budgeted an $8,000 draw from surplus to break even; apparently only $5,000 will be needed, as actual expenses are roughly $181,000; actual revenue is roughly $176,000.

c) Other old/continuing revenue issues:  

i) Newsletter costs continue to be higher than budgeted.  

ii) The hoped-for increase in memberships did not materialize.  

iii) The monthly Special Programs did not generate as much revenue as budgeted.  

iv) The Getaway was a wash, making no significant profit.

v) Rentals generated only $75.  This figure was questioned by Anne Sargeant, who pointed out that a fee of $200 for the sound equipment used at the Buffalo Gap Weekend should have been received.

d) New revenue issues:

i) For the new fiscal year, a $1,500 fee has been offered by the Library of Congress for FSGW’s provision of sound services/equipment.  Jim provided a short discussion of the background and justification for this fee.  Resolution:  Chuck Moran proposed that this fee be accepted; Nancy-Jean Seigel seconded the motion; the motion was unanimously approved. 

ii) Chuck Moran opened a discussion regarding the current monthly fee being paid to Rita Ferrera ($200 per month), proposing that as she is spending roughly twice as much time on processing as had been originally anticipated, her fee should be increased to $300 per month.  Several concerns and options were discussed:

(1) It might be possible to reduce the expense involved in renewing memberships by either permitting on-line renewals or by emailing renewal notices, with reminder emails sent two months in advance.  

(2) Rita pointed out that she expected the increase in workload to last only until things “ease off,” which she anticipated would be no more than six months downstream.  Problem resolution (name changes, inaccurate data, date of renewal conflicts, etc.) continues to be a major consumer of her time.

(3) The actual generation and mailing of renewals notices and membership cards, while time-consuming, is going more smoothly, although she is always in need of volunteers to stuff, put labels on, etc.  She felt that two envelope-stuffing sessions per month would be enough.

(a) Anne Sergeant said that she might be able to provide additional volunteers to assist with stuffing and labels; she and Rita agreed to discuss this “offline.”

(b) Dennis thought he had approximately 6 months’ worth of supplies (labels, envelopes, etc.).

(4) The Board next focused on where the additional $100 per month ($1200 total) might come from.  Lisa Harmon generously proposed that since she felt the Mini-fest would earn more than originally budgeted, half of the proposed increase could come from Mini-fest earnings.  Another alternative discussed was a reallocation from Membership expenses.  

(a) Nancy-Jean Siegel would like to spend approximately $300 from those funds on a brochure to be used as a hand-out, and/or flyers for concerts.  She felt that Jennifer Woods might be willing to do some “down and dirty” layout work for $50 once a month.  Nancy-Jean did not have “hard numbers” at this time, but asked the matter to be tabled temporarily until she had a chance to work up a proposal.

(5) After due consideration of the many factors involved: Resolution:  Jim Cole proposed that the Board: (a) authorize a $100 per month increase for six (6) months, (b) proactively solicit volunteers to syphon off some of the work; and (c) revisit the matter after the first six months.  Chuck Moran seconded the motion; the motion was unanimously approved. 

4) Mini-Fest: 

a) The date will be the 15th of February, rather than the 1st, to permit additional publicity to appear in the January and February Newsletters.  

b) Lisa Harmon will need help with volunteers, particularly for the Saturday night concert, and could use a volunteer coordinator.  Dennis Cook volunteered Judy Cook’s services as possible emcee for Saturday night. Sousan Frankeberger agreed to help with on-site volunteer coordination.  

c) Lisa felt that many of the classroom venues at last year’s Mini-Fest became too crowded, and hoped to prevent such overcrowding in a variety of ways, including “tracks” for certain musical genres.  Sousan asked if any of the more popular programs could be repeated, perhaps in extra classrooms.  

d) Approximately thirty volunteers are needed; Charlie Baum mentioned that the Folk Festival volunteers are a potential source of help.  

5) Folk Festival: 

a) Dennis Cook noted that there will be one performance space less than in previous years.

b) Dean will be leading meetings starting in November; a central coordinating volunteer will be needed.

c) The dates for the Folk Festival will be May 31-June 1.     The monthly FSGW Board Meeting began shortly after 8 pm in Trailer 3 at Glen Echo park.  

6) Glen Echo Park Management: 

a) The Board has received a letter from the Park Service, providing 30-day notice of cancellation of FSGW’s Cooperative Agreement with the Park Service.  The new management entity is the Glen Echo Park Partnership for Arts and Culture.  Anne Sergeant indicated there would be a meeting on September 25 to review what will be necessary to negotiate and sign a new cooperative agreement.  

b) Dennis Cook indicated that the Park Service might require a $15,000 fee for siting the Folk Festival at the park, and that therefore it might be necessary to charge an attendance fee, seek substantial sponsorship money, and look to T-shirt sales etc. for generation of this revenue.  

7) Newsletter Labels: Rita indicated that she continues to get feedback from members who are unhappy about the label format; unfortunately it is not possible to satisfy everyone.  It was decided to add a field which a member could customize.  This information will be published in the next newsletter.  

8) On-line Calendar: Dennis is involved in discussions with the Mid Atlantic Convention of Folk Music Presenters regarding an on-line calendar, incorporating at least some FSGW listings. 

9) Archives and Storage: 

a) Nancy-Jean Seigel has spoken with David Taylor, the acquisitions officer at LoC, regarding the process FSGW must follow in order to transfer current archival material. 

b) Nancy-Jean asked for help regarding 17 boxes of archival material currently underfoot in her home.  Several Board members agreed to help move the boxes the following weekend.  

c) Nancy-Jean indicated she would present money issues regarding the archives at the next Board meeting.

10) Folk Alliance: Registration is required on or before October 1 for the February 6-9 meeting; Nancy-Jean Seigel will be in Nashville and can attend.  Resolution:  Lisa Harmon moved that FSGW pay for Nancy-Jean’s registration costs; Chuck Moran seconded the motion; the motion was unanimously approved. 

11) Miscellaneous: The Post Office box had not been visited for a considerable time; a request for a member volunteer to visit the Van Ness Post Office should be put in the newsletter.  

12) Dance: 

a) Camp Letts/Chesapeake is moving forward.

b) The Callers Collective might be able to provide an email list for finding callers if a scheduled caller is unavailable.  

c) Betsy Platt is working on finding a location for the New Year’s Eve contra dance.  The band and caller have been hired.  

13) Adjournment: The business of the Board having been completed Resolution:  Sousan Frankeberger moved that the Board adjourn; Anne Sergeant seconded the motion; the motion was unanimously approved and the meeting adjourned at 9:43 pm.

